Meyers, Robert (COE)

INO 08-155

From:

Meyers, Robert (COE)

Sent:

Wednesday, September 24, 2008 1:57 PM

To:

'Olin, Jean'

Subject: RE: question...

Hi Jean:

Assuming Commissioner Steinberg is familiar with the attorney's work for the City, the Commissioner can write a letter using city letterhead. I agree with your statement that serving on a statewide commission constitutes a public purpose and would benefit Miami Beach residents.

Robert

From: Olin, Jean [mailto:JeanOlin@miamibeachfl.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, September 23, 2008 3:52 PM

To: Meyers, Robert (COE)
Cc: Montoya, Rhonda
Subject: question...

Dear Robert,

I have what a quick question.

One of the asst city attys, specializing in building and fire matters, is applying for a vacancy on the State of Florida Building Commission. Both the City Attorney and City Manager approve this public service. Commissioner Steinberg wishes to recommend her apptment to the Governor--inasmuch as this atty's service on the Building Commission serves a public purpose I don't see any problem with the Commissioner writing this letter, whether on City or private stationery--do you concur?

MIAMIBEACH

Jean Olin, Special Counsel OFFICE OF THE CITY ATTORNEY

1700 Convention Center Drive — 4th floor, Miami Beach, FL 33139 Tel: 305-673-7470 or 305-673-7000 x 6485 / Fax: 305-673-7002 www.JeanOlin@miamibeachfl.gov